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Mr. Gary McCollum U

Purchasing Manager Worldwide Purchasing
GM Service and Parts Operations

6200 Grand Pointe Drive

Grand Blanc, Michigan 48439

Re: Notice of Safety Recall of Fuel Pump Modules
Delphi part numbers MU55 and MU269
NHTSA Recall # 07E-015

Dear Gary:

Delphi has determined that a defect which affects motor vehicle safety exists in
approximately 30 fuel modules shipped 240c¢t2006 thru 02Feb2007.

The suspect fuel pump modules are service fuel pump modules sold for use in
1996-1998 Pontiac Grand Am, Pontiac Sunfire, Chevrolet Cavalier, Oldsmobile
Achieva and Buick Skylark.

(Note: This recall only pertains to service fuel pump modules and has no
application to GM factory-installed fuel pump modules.)

The root cause of the non-conformance is associated with the incorrect assembly
of the fuel return and vent tube. The two tube positions were switched when
assembled by a supplier of Delphi. The following two scenarios can result from
the use of a non-conforming fuel pump module:

. The vehicle will not run correctly (idle rough and/or stall) due to an overly rich
fuel blend.
. The vehicle’s evaporative emission carbon canister may leak fuel.

Delphi has proactively sorted the inventory of dealers who were shipped product
during the suspect time frame.

Please forward a copy of this recall notification to your retail outlets,
distributors, and known purchasers within 5 working days of receipt.

Please be aware it is a violation of Federal law for a dealer to deliver a new
motor vehicle or any new or used item of motor vehicle equipment covered



by the notification under a sale or lease until the defect or noncompliance
is remedied.

Vehicle owners who were sold fuel pump modules during the suspect time frame
may visit http://iam.delphi.com/recall/fom or call 1-877-335-7443 to determine if
they are impacted by the recall. The recall website will be available after March
30, 2007.

Vehicle owners who are impacted will be directed to have their vehicles
inspected at the original source (dealer) and non-conforming fuel pump modules
will be replaced at no cost to the owner.

If dealers have questions regarding the conformance of stock or consumer
reimbursement, please call customer service at 1-877-463-3574.

Thank you for your cooperation in this manner.

Sincerely,

John P. Kelly
Customer Director — GM OE Service
Delphi Product & Service Solutions



